
Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish Ringwood 
14 Bedford Road, 3134 Phone: (03) 9926 2330  

Email: Ringwood@cam.org.au  Web: www.pol.org.au/ringwood  

Thirty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
7 November—Year B 

Parish Information 
 

Parish Priest 

Fr Dispin John 
 

Assisted with Masses  by  

Fr Michael Kelly  CSsR   

Fr Len Size (retired) 
 

Deacon  

Rev Phil King 
 

Parish Secretary 

Janine Meades 

Office hours 

Mon, Tues & Fri 9:30-2:30  
 

Normal Weekend Mass Times 

Saturday Vigil 5pm  

Sunday 9:30am 
 

Week Day Masses 
Thursday 9:15 am 

 
Liturgy of the Word & Communion 

Wednesday 9:15 am 
Friday 9:15 am  

 
 

Reconciliation 
TBA 

 

Baptism 
Please contact the office. 

 

Weddings 
Please contact the office. 

 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help School 

Principal: Adrian Scutt 
admin@olringwood.catholic.edu.au  

2 Wilana Street, Ringwood 
98707227 

The Parish of Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Ringwood is committed to the 

safety, wellbeing and dignity of all children and vulnerable adults. 

A welcome return to Mass from this weekend 7th Nov 

 “Book early, come early, bring proof!” 

The following will assist to prepare for your Mass attendance: 

 Proof of full Vaccination status is required. 

 Booking to attend each Mass will be essential. Bring your 
booking confirmation. 

 The 5pm Sunday Mass will be available for parishioners not 
fully vaccinated. 

 QR code check-in using the Services Victoria app will continue 
to be a requirement. 

 Mass attendance numbers will be within prescribed density 
requirements. Booking is essential. See the Parish website for 
details. 

Please arrive 5 or 10 minutes earlier than you normally would. 

When you arrive: 

 Enter via the Narthex  

 Show your booking confirmation 

 See a Check-in-Marshal: provide proof of full vaccination and 
QR code your attendance 

 Sanitise prior to entering 

 Mask wearing is mandatory 

 Practice Social distancing  

 A recorded Mass will continue to be available from Sunday evening 
on the Mitcham parish website. www.stjohnsmitcham.com.au 

 

Fellow Parishioners will be volunteering as Covid Marshals and 
Covid Check-in Marshals at all our weekend Masses for the foresee-
able future. Please assist them as much as you can to undertake 
their important public health role. Your patience and understand-
ing as we implement these requirements will be appreciated. 

REMEMBER:   “Book early, come early, bring proof” 

Bookings via the parish website www.pol.org.au/ringwood  

Or  Click HERE (You may need to press control and click)  

Our first face-to-face Saturday Mass will be 5pm on 20th Novem-
ber.  Note the new earlier time. 

mailto:Ringwood@cam.org.au
http://www.pol.org.au/ringwood
mailto:admin@olringwood.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stjohnsmitcham.com.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pol.org.au%2Fringwood&data=04%7C01%7CRingwood%40cam.org.au%7Cad273c8096fd4e440d8908d999990f4e%7C48ee20c7c8ea423c8b28f19801e34193%7C0%7C0%7C637709705653434522%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoi
https://www.trybooking.com/BVEYX


Stewardship Corner 

I say to you, this poor widow put in more than all 
the other contributors to the treasury.  For they all 
contributed out of their abundance; but she out of 
her poverty has put in everything she had, her 
whole living. ” (Mark 12:43-44) 
Jesus gets right to the point – we are all called to 
give money to support the mission of the Church, 
regardless of our circumstance.  No gift is too small 
or insignificant!  Giving money to support the mis-
sion of our local parish is a matter of our faith, just 
like praying and participating in parish minis-
tries.   When you make a financial offering, is it from 
your “first fruits” or from what is “left over”? 

Parish Meetings 
 

Parish Pastoral Council   3 November 
Parish Finance Council 
Parish Safeguarding Committee  16 November 

Parish Notices 

Child Safety Update 
As part of our ongoing efforts to enhance 
the safety of all children in our Parish, you 
may notice Child Safety Officers in high-vis 
vests at masses from now on. These CSOs 
will be a first point of contact  for any con-
cerns regarding child safety. 
We also ask that children be accompanied 
by a parent or older sibling when they leave 
the church to go to the toilet in the Narthex. 

Maintenance Committee.   
Still looking for volunteers, please contact 
the parish office if you wish to volunteer 
for this committee. If you know someone 
who you think would be good then please 
encourage them to come forward. The 
first business as soon as lockdown re-
strictions ease will be to organise a work-
ing bee to tend the gardens by the Wall of 
Remembrance.   

For your Prayers 
 

Please pray for all those who are sick and 
suffering serious illness and their families 
and loved ones who care for them.  

 

Should you need immediate/emergency as-
sistance from  Dispin please contact him on:  

0413 683 153 

Working With Children Check 
 
All volunteers are required to have an up-to-
date Working With Children Check that is 
registered with the parish.  If your WWCC 
has expired then you must renew it before 
undertaking any volunteer activities. 

Readings Next Week 
33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
Dan 12: 1-3 
Heb 10: 11-14, 18 
Mk 13: 24-32 
 

Lectors 
This Week 7 Nov 
Saturday 5:00pm  
Sunday 9:30am  Frank O’Connor 
    Julie Zaar 
 
Next Week 14 Nov 
Saturday 5:00pm  
Sunday 9:30am  Vincent Cassidy 
    Francis Cassidy 
 

https://melbourne.cdfpay.org.au/details/?id=91


 

Phone: 03 9401 6366 or 0402 330 128  
Email: Mitcham@cam.org.au Website: 
www.stjohnsmitcham.com.au 
 

Weekend Mass Times 
St John’s Mitcham: Sat Vigil 6pm, Sun 8:30am, 9:45am, 
11:15am, 5pm 

 
Pray the Rosary 
You may like to join parishioners of  St 
John’s  to pray the rosary online on Zoom  at 
11:00am. To join the prayer please click on 
the link below: 
 https://zoom.us/j/99189558855?

pwd=dWRtOU91SUI5OUkveVhJdUtEMEM0dz09   

Lectio Divina 

During Lockdown Lectio is on each Monday with a repeat 
on the following Tuesday morning. All gatherings are on 
Zoom.   Any  questions phone  Frances 0404 054 425 
or  Vincent 0400 808 545 
or  email francescassidy7@hotmail.com 
There are two ways to join the meeting: 
•  By phone (no computer required). Dial (03) 7018 2005 
and enter meeting ID 874 5456 9315 when prompted. 
When you are asked for a passcode take the second op-
tion, and wait for the meeting host to let you in.  
•  By computer, use this link: https://us02web.zoom.us/
j/87454569315?
pwd=NWZxTHo1Y2lGdldPSk55MHJsSWgzQT09  Meeting 
ID: 874 5456 9315   

Open Day at the Office 
It has been an unusual and difficult time for Our Lady’s Ringwood with a new secretary, Fr 
Tony’s departure, followed immediately by lockdowns, during which  the appointment of 
a new Parish Priest,  Fr Dispin, was announced.  
As we start to get back to normal please feel free to drop into the office on Monday 9th & 
Tuesday 10th between 10:30 –12:30 to introduce yourself, have a cuppa and share any in-
formation about the parish.  I look forward to meeting you face to face rather than virtual-
ly!  
Regards,  Janine (Meades) 

Parish Activities 

Office Hours 

Please note that from  Monday November 8 the Parish Office hours will change to Mon-
day, Tuesday and Friday  9:30-2:30 (usually).  Outside these hours the office is unmanned 
so the phone will not be answered. If urgent assistance is required phone Dispin 0413 683 
153 otherwise please leave a message or send an email and Janine will get back to you at 
the earliest convenience.  

Time Out 
We are very happy to let people know 
that Table tennis resumes this Monday 
1st Nov. in Our Lady’s Hall from 10-12 
Our monthly meeting will be on the 
Wed.17th from 10:30-12:00 
You will have an opportunity to put your 
name down for the December Dine Out 
on 15th.  Allan and Maree Jones will take 
bookings 0467683051 Vaccination certifi-
cate and QR registration essential. 

Christian Meditation 
 
We meditate fortnightly. You are most welcome to join us. Lock-
down can sorely test our endurance and spirits. If you are inter-
ested in deepening your spirituality, or want to know what God 
wants of you at present, you must try this.  
To indicate your interest or for any enquiries: Chris Ryan at the 
Parish Office, 9401 6366. Or simply turn up on the night. Looking 
forward to seeing you! No experience or Biblical knowledge 
needed. Note: the next meeting will be 7:35 pm on Monday 
15th November . 
Free of charge. 
Parish meditation gatherings have migrated to Zoom for the 
duration of the current lockdown. Click on this link 

https://zoom.us/j/98229573136? 

pwd=WTR3Z2N5NC9DY1R6ZzZUdU5FaUxDdz09 

Sharing from St. John’s Parish Mitcham 
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